
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attachment II 



 

 
February 17, 2017 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail to davidsenehi@localnet.com  
David M. Senehi 
Green Power Energy, LLC 
3633 Cody Road 
Cazenovia, NY  13035 
 

Subject:   Withdrawal of the Queue No. 180A Cody Road Wind Farm Project 
   
Dear Mr. Senehi: 
 
This letter serves to inform you that effective as of the date of this letter, the Interconnection Request of the 
above-referenced project (“Project”) has been withdrawn by the New York Independent System Operator, 
Inc. (“NYISO”) pursuant to Section 32.1.3.2 of the NYISO’s Small Generator Interconnection Procedures 
(“SGIP”) contained in Attachment Z of the NYISO’s Open Access Transmission Tariff (“OATT”).   
 
Section 32.1.3.2 of Attachment Z provides that extensions of Commercial Operation Date for Small 
Generating Facilities are subject to the provisions of Section 30.4.4.5 of Attachment X of the OATT.  This 
Project has failed satisfy the requirements of Section 30.4.4.5 with respect to its requested extension of 
Commercial Operation Date.  Specifically, the Project has not made the requisite demonstration pursuant to 
Section 30.4.4.5.2.2 that it has made reasonable progress against milestones set forth in the Interconnection 
Agreement – neither against the milestones in the original Interconnection Agreement currently in effect 
among Green Power Energy, LLC, NYISO and Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid 
(“National Grid”), nor against the draft milestones proposed by you for inclusion in an Amended and 
Restated Interconnection Agreement, the draft of which the parties have been unable to finalize due to the 
continued delays in the Project’s schedule and resulting repeated and ongoing modifications of the project 
milestones.  Therefore, Section 32.1.3.2 of Attachment Z of the OATT requires that the Project be 
withdrawn.   
 
In the absence of specific withdrawal and cure provisions in the pro forma SGIP, the NYISO relies on 
Section 30.3.6 of the Large Facility Interconnection Procedures, which provides a Project fifteen Business 
Days from receipt of a withdrawal letter “to either respond with information or actions that cure the 
deficiency or to notify the NYISO of its intent to pursue Dispute Resolution.”  To the extent you intend to 
provide such documentation or pursue Dispute Resolution, please do so via email to 
InterconnectionSupport@nyiso.com on or before March 13, 2017.   
 
Regards, 
 
Jessica Gamache      

    
Jessica Gamache  
Interconnection Process Coordinator 
 
Cc: Kathryn Cox, National Grid (via email) 
 Daniel DiMarco, National Grid (via email 

Carol Muessigbrodt, National Grid (via email) 

10 Krey Boulevard   Rensselaer, NY  12144 
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